Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

From: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

Sent: Wednesday, April 08, 2015 1:40 PM

To: '‘Debra Moser'

Cc: Mike Rogers; Eric Choi

Subject: RE: Request for extension for data packet submittal, 4575 Tidewater, Oakland
Hi All,

Thanks for the initial effort, but it does appear that an extension is appropriate for the site based on the
conditions. Please use this email to document ACEH concurrence with the extension and date.

Mark Detterman

Senior Hazardous Materials Specialist, PG, CEG
Alameda County Environmental Health

1131 Harbor Bay Parkway

Alameda, CA 94502

Direct: 510.567.6876

Fax: 510.337.9335

Email: mark.detterman@acgov.org

PDF copies of case files can be downloaded at:

http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm

From: Debra Moser [mailto:djm@tsgcorp.net]

Sent: Wednesday, April 08, 2015 12:40 PM

To: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

Cc: Mike Rogers; Eric Choi

Subject: Request for extension for data packet submittal, 4575 Tidewater, Oakland

Hi Mark,
This email is a request for an extension for the data packet for the referenced site. Your letter dated 2/24/2015
requested a data packet with recommendations regarding the LNAPL delineation, to be submitted by 4/10/2015.

On March 26, 2015, Trinity Source Group, Inc. (Trinity) conducted the following fieldwork in response to the Alameda
County Environmental Health (ACEH) directive letter dated February 24, 2015 at the ABF Freight Facility located at 4575
Tidewater Ave in Oakland, California.
e The 1* Semi-Annual 2015 Groundwater monitoring event was conducted, and groundwater samples were
collected and submitted to an analytical laboratory for analysis. The lab results are pending.
e  An attempt to video survey the drain/sewer lines inside the maintenance shop was conducted, but due to
the poor conditions of the surface drains and cleanouts, the video survey was unsuccessful. The drains inside
the building were clogged with debris and/or had standing oily water in them, and the cleanouts outdoors near
the maintenance shop were inaccessible without damaging the cleanout vaults. We removed as much of the
debris as we could, but not enough to allow the camera to access the sewer lines.

At the request of ABF, Trinity is preparing a cost estimate to contract a plumber to clear out the lines and video survey
the system after it is clear.

Based on the conditions we observed, we think it’s plausible that the LNAPL is from an indoor spill. We would like to
prepare the data packet for submittal after we have a chance to fully evaluate the sewer system cleaning and video.
Accordingly, we request an extension to 5/29/2015.



Please contact Trinity with questions regarding this request.
Thank you,
Debbie

Debra J. Moser, PG, CEG, CHG
Senior Geologist

Trinity Source Group, Inc.
119 Encinal Street

Santa Cruz, CA 95060

We have moved!
Please note our new address.

Tel: (831) 426-5600
Fax: (831) 426-5602

Visit our website at: www.trinitysourcegroup.com

The materials transmitted by this electronic mail are confidential, are only for the use of the intended
recipient, and may also be subject to applicable privileges. Any dissemination, distribution, or
copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error,
please immediately notify the sender. Please also remove this message from your hard drive,
diskette, and any other storage device.



